MDOC Committee Meeting   Monday 16th April 2012

Poynton Sports Club

Minutes
1  Present:
David McCann (Chair), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Sue Birkinshaw, John Britton, Julie Brook, Steve Fellbaum, Andrew Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Steve Lang. Peter Lomas, Eddie Speak, Kath Speak. 

2  Apologies: Steve Dempsey, Matthew Fellbaum, Frank Rose, 

3 Minutes of the last meeting: Having been circulated the minutes were accepted and signed by the chairman.

4 Matters arising:

Archives: Andrew is in contact with Ian P Watson who is still sorting out his papers.

5 Financial report: The accounts for March 2012 have been circulated and copies were available at the meeting. They were accepted.  The treasurer reports that although our accounts are currently showing a loss this is due to the expenditure on the JK and BOC relays part of which will be repaid, and to advance expenditure on Twin Peak. These were planned and we remain on track in terms of our financial plan

6 Twin Peak and the Northern Championships: High Dam 19th & 20th May. A report from Ian Gilliver on a site visit made by himself, Jillyan Dobby and Ray Barnes, the controller, was circulated to all committee members yesterday.  We are pleased to hear that course planning has been completed and accepted by the controller.  We note that there are issues connected with control site design to be resolved as there may be a risk of base plates being obscured in some areas. This is being clarified by the planners but the committee consider it important that we provide a high quality event and that the planners’ task should not be made any more difficult than necessary by having to cope with heavy or awkward equipment.  There was some discussion about the best type of stakes and how the number should be fixed to make it visible from both sides. The stakes used for the JK in Scotland were considered likely to be satisfactory and it was reported that suitable stakes and fittings to hold the SI boxes were available from Sport Ident.  Committee approved a maximum budget of £2,000 to cover the cost of purchasing equipment and recognized that planners may need assistance in preparing and putting out controls.  Ian’s report also mentions that two crossing points will need to be created/improved.  Publicity for the event is needed and Sue will produce some short fliers for distribution at Stickle Pike and BOC

7 Central Manchester: Dave McCann summarized his discussions with Steve Round of SELOC up to the day of the committee meeting.  MDOC propose to map central Manchester starting with Castlefield, the museum area and the law courts, but extending further east and south to create a larger area which can be used once per year without undue re-use of the same area.  This will be an MDOC map and not shared with SELOC. MDOC will be amenable to requests from SELOC for use of parts of the area if they are not being used by MDOC for a particular year. In 2013 the proposal is to allow SELOC to use the mapped area in conjunction with Ordsall and Salford Quays, on the understanding that the event is organised by SELOC.  We anticipate running a major event weekend in 2014 and have already reserved the weekend of June 14th and 15th. The central Manchester event will be on the Sunday.  
A number of possible ways of providing an event on Saturday were considered.   Margaret Gregory will approach Manchester City Council for permission for the event, liaising with Dave McCann and John Britton as needed. Dave McCann to maintain contact with Steve Round.

8 Town and Country, Goyt Valley and Buxton: Sue is still sorting out permission. Link with DVO is through Dan Riley.
9 MDOC/DEE challenge: A formal invitation is about to be sent.
10 JK 2015 High Dam:  We agree to offer High Dam for one day of the JK2015, though we are aware that it does not meet all the requirements regarding parking and assembly area.  (Action Sue Birkinshaw)
11 Development plan: Margaret produced an outline for discussion to help us identify gaps, priorities and actions.  This will remain on the agenda.

12 Publicity and marketing: We agree to take part in marketing workshops alongside SELOC, DEE and PFO on the assumption that the cost will be about £500, to be met from the NWOA development grant, and to use the remaining half of the grant for the costs of putting the work into practice.  We need to have a group of members attending. So far the suggestions are Sue Birkinshaw, Dave McCann, and Steve Nicholls.
13 Club Coaching: John Britton described the programme which is developing from his discussions with Hamish Willis.

1. A training day at Halkyn on July 15th .  This is being investigated.

2. Opportunity for discussion of routes and problems after the Alderley Edge evening event on July 17th.  Hamish, John and other coaches will be available.

3. Sessions with Kings School Macclesfield, Fallibroome, Cheadle Hulme and Parrs Wood High Schools run by Hamish. It is important that there are fliers for the Autumn events available. 

 4 Coaching for Coaches session at the Clubnight at Hazel Grove sports centre on April30th. All our coaches to be invited and also other interested members.

Also: Some developments associated with Burnage Rugby Club;  ‘Adventure Based Learning’ are working at Dovestone;  Platt Fields has some posts for a POC but no map;  Marple Hall school were at the Brabyns Park and the teacher is interested in having their school map updated.  John Britton is in contact with all these groups.
14 Stores: The two new digital clocks have been bought.  Some other equipment may be needed for Twin Peak.
15 Sainsbury’s vouchers: We have 524 vouchers.  If we can get another 40 then we can have a set of full size kites. Secretary to send a Simplelist request.
16 Club Kit: To next meeting

Next meeting  Monday 14th May, Poynton Sports Club
